
Hardwick Recreation Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

October 8th, 2019, 6:30 PM 
Hardwick Senior Center 

 
Members present: Mallory Greaves, Rhonda Hess, Joe Brosseau, Susanne Gann, Holly Bolio 
Absent Members: Celiedh Kane 
 
Recreation Coordinator: Susanne Gann 
 
New Member: Celiedh Kane 
 
Holly called the meeting to order at 6:30pm in absence of Joe 
 
Approval of Minutes 
The committee members looked over last months minutes with no error. Holly motioned to 
approve the September 10th minutes, Rhonda seconded the motion, all were in favor.  
 
Approval of Budget 
The monthly budget was discussed, Susanne reported that the $1,573.29 deducted from 
maintenance was for the permitting for Mackville. Holly motioned to approve the budget, 
Rhonda seconded the motion, all were in favor.  
 
Mackville 
Susanne reported that the wetland permit has yet to be approved. Susanne will be in contact and 
see if the permitting will be done in time for set up this fall. The committee will discuss further 
next meeting. 
 
Senior Programming 
Hellen brought the committee receipts from the senior outing. The seniors attended a show, 
Arsenic & Old Lace by Lamoille County Players in Hyde Park. They also went out for lunch at 
the Charlemonte. The total cost of the event was $488.44. $170 was for the tickets to the play, 
while $318.44 was for their meal. The recreation committee will be paying for this trip in full.  
 
Holiday Party 
Susanne reported the Holiday party will be December 7th at Hazen Union from 1:30-3:30 Pm. 
The event will be free and open to all community members. The recreation committee would like 
to bring back multiple crafts from years before along with adding crafts. Rhonda and Holly will 



collect inventory on the supplies the committee already has. Susanne mentioned she has emailed 
the head of Key Club at Hazen for volunteers.  
 
Ice Rink 
Joe reported that the ice rink the committee currently has is too big to fit under the pavillion. The 
ice rink will need to be cut to fit inside the pavillion and still have room for safety blocks around 
the rink. Discussion of a new rink set up will take place in the future.  
 
Next Year Budget 
The committee looked at the proposed budget for the 2020-2021 fiscal year. The final decisions 
will be discussed in the November meeting. Calendar and website section of the budget will be 
removed.  
 
Other Business 
Joe proposed putting on a winter carnival 
 
With no further business, Joe adjourned the meeting at 7:40 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mallory Greaves, Secretary  
 
The next meeting of the Committee will be held November 12th, at 6:30 PM at the Senior Center 


